Dear Parents/Carers and Year 12 students,

On Tuesday 7th April, 2020 the Honourable Dan Tehan, Minister for Education produced a media
release to all Year 12 students.

| have attached a media release from the Minister of Education to this email.

It outlines that no Year 12 student will be disadvantaged during COVID 19 and states explicitly that
Year 12 students will be able to gain a certificate and graduate to university, vocational education or
the workforce.

I am sending this through to you to dispel any rumours that may be out in the community and to
reinforce that as long as your son / daughter makes a genuine attempt at completing and submitting
required work via Google Classroom, that they will meet requirements.

These are trying times and we are all navigating these together. Your child will be successful by
ensuring that they engage with the work to meet course requirements. The school will continue to
abide by the N-Warning process should your son / daughter not engage with their required program
of study. | understand that this will take some self-motivation and independent learning; that is
what is currently required for all Year 12 students for the attainment of a Higher School Certificate.

The course completion criteria for both Year 11 and HSC courses still applies.

A student will be considered to have satisfactorily completed a course if, in the principal’s view,
there is sufficient evidence that the student has:

e followed the course developed or endorsed by NESA; and

e applied themselves with diligence and sustained effort to the set tasks and experiences
provided in the course by the school; and

e achieved some or all of the course outcomes.

NESA's advice to students is:

e Keep learning, do your assessments.

e Look after yourself, whether you are at school or at home.

e Reach out to family, friends and your teachers if you need to.

e Go to UAC COVID-19 updates for information about entering university in 2021.

| would like to again reinforce with all Year 12 parents and students, if you do not have your own
device to complete the work, or issues with internet access, you need to inform the school as a
matter of priority so that we can supply you with the required resources.

More detailed information and support regarding remote learning at Moorebank High School will be
forthcoming.

Kind regards
Vally Grego
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